Cavan Local Community Development Committee 

Minutes of Meeting held on 30 May 2016 at 2pm in the Council Chamber
Present:  Tommy Ryan (Chief Executive), Cllr Paddy O’Reilly (Elected Member), Cllr Clifford Kelly (Elected Member), Cllr Paddy McDonald (Elected Member), John Kearney (Cavan Monaghan ETB), Marcella Rudden (Acting Head of Local Enterprise Office), Mary Rose Smith (H.S.E.), Jim Maguire (Breffni Integrated Ltd), Jerry Fitzpatrick (Community & Voluntary Interests), Olive Hannigan (Social Inclusion Interests), Fintan McCabe (Environmental Interests), Bob Gilbert (Older Person’s/Disability Interests), Ashling Tobin (Youth Issues), Ada Vance (Women’s Issues), Andy Pierce (Chamber of Commerce).
In attendance: Eoin Doyle (Cavan County Council), John Donohoe (Chief Officer), Emer Coveney (Cavan County Council), Marianne McDermott (Cavan County Council), Brendan Reilly (Breffni Integrated Ltd.), Jane Crudden (Cavan County Council). 
Tommy Ryan opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. 
1. Minutes from meeting 5th April 2016.

Cllr Clifford Kelly proposed the minutes from the previous meeting and Ada Vance seconded them. 

2. Matters Arising 
Tommy Ryan requested that any outstanding code of conduct forms be completed and returned to the Chief Officer. 

3. Presentation by CMETB
John Kearney presented on the work of Cavan and Monaghan ETB. It is a medium sized ETB. The educational services provided by Cavan and Monaghan ETB cater for 12,000 learners/students. A new school, Dún na Rí College, will open in Kingscourt in September with 75 students. There are currently six youthreach centres and twenty seven existing apprenticeships. New apprenticeships are coming on board next year which include; HGV, OEM engineering, electrical, hospitality traineeship and accountancy. All apprenticeships have a portfolio included which is required for communications, team leadership and craft. The need for welding courses is at an unprecedented level, 150 people. 
The ETB is also responsible for the Tanagh Outdoor Educational Centre (15k users annually). Significantly, the ETB has introduced a direct training element for apprenticeships, for example, as of January 2016 they are delivering electrical apprenticeships from their centre in the former army barracks in Cavan. 

Tommy Ryan thanked John Kearney for a very comprehensive outline of their work. Tommy spoke about the LCDC having an input into all strategies for training and development. Undertaking a Skills Audit for County Cavan is still on the agenda. We need to have an overall co-ordinated approach with no duplication. 

Jerry Fitzpatrick referred to the strong emphasis on growth of apprenticeships and wondered if there was scope for additional resources. 

John Kearney said that they will be looking for additional funding. It is hoped to have 20,000 apprenticeship places nationally by 2020 and extra funding will be required to manage that. 

Action: Marcella Rudden suggested inviting the Manager of the Regional Skills Forum to one of the LCDC meetings.

Cllr Paddy O’Reilly felt that practical training should be offered in Ballyhaise College in mushroom, poultry and pig husbandry.

John Kearney said that the ETB work in partnership with Ballyhaise and that poultry should be up and running soon.
4. LEADER Update
A copy of the Leader Development Strategy was circulated before the meeting. John Donohoe spoke and said that we are still awaiting the contract from the Department but the indication from the Department is that it is expected to be signed by the end of June. Once it is received the LEADER programme, worth €8.5m can be rolled out. He also referenced that an Evaluation Committee will have to be established by the LCDC. 

Tommy Ryan said that the Cavan Plan has been recognised as a very high quality by the Department and commended Brendan Reilly, his team and the subgroup. 
Jerry Fitzpatrick asked that the budget for animation be reconsidered as funding is required for local development groups to develop strategies. He also enquired if the LDS would be published.  He also asked that a balance is achieved when selecting the evaluation committee.

Tommy Ryan explained that part of animation is included in the admin costs. The LDS will be published at the launch. The evaluation committee will be set up in line with the operating rules and recommendations from the subgroup. 
Bob Gilbert said that he was concerned with the figure for animation. Groups who need the funding most don’t have the skills to apply for it. The animation budget is extremely important. The figure needs to be increased considerably. 

Brendan Reilly explained that the framework for the budget is set for Breffni Integrated and that animation costs are now included with staffing costs. All of staff costs had to go in under administration. 

John Donohoe stated that his understanding was that the Programme Operating Rules would be finalised within the next six weeks. He further explained that a template Service Level Agreement is being developed nationally. 

Brendan Reilly spoke about there being a process around the competitive calls. There will be both competitive and open calls. In the case of competitive calls eligible projects would not be permitted to apply under the rolling calls for 12 months. 

Fintan McCabe asked for a further breakdown on the admin budget.

Brendan Reilly explained that 5% of the admin budget has been put aside for Article 48 checks. 

Action: The subgroup are to examine the administration budget and report back to the LCDC with recommendations on the breakdown of the admin budget, cost apportionment for Article 48 checks and proposals in respect of the makeup of the evaluation committee. 

Jim Maguire spoke about costs being a huge barrier to community groups in the initial stages along with having to come up with 25% match funding themselves. 

5. Peace Update

Jane Crudden spoke about the application submitted to SEUPB. SEUPB requested additional information and clarification which has now been submitted. The SEUPB PEACE Steering Committee are meeting again on the 12th July. If they require any additional information SEUPB will come back. The full action plan is to be submitted by the end of August.

6. LECP Update

Emer Coveney spoke about the launch and indicated that the Department are preparing resources. It will possibly be in early July. Once the national date has been announced it will be circulated. Emer suggested that having a local launch in conjunction with LEADER may be a possibility. 
Emer then informed the group of the work being done under the council community actions in the plan. 

Action: A template will be circulated to all lead partners in relation to activity under each action to be completed for the next meeting. This will be activity up to the 30th June. 
7. SICAP Update

Brendan Reilly said that SICAP is progressing in line with expectations. 60 businesses started since the beginning of the year and are progressing people to employment. There has been difficulty in getting companies to employ someone. The mid-year report will be prepared and presented to the July LCDC meeting. 
Tommy Ryan informed the group of a SICAP support session with Pobal in Cavan for all LCDC members on Thursday 23rd June. It is especially relevant for the SICAP sub-committee members. This session will help the LCDC in understanding the role of the LCDC in monitoring and overseeing the implementation of SICAP.
Action: Let the LCDC members know who are interested the final details of the training. 

8. Equality  Subgroup

John Donohoe informed the group that the LGMA recommended the establishment of an LCDC equality subgroup. The terms of reference comes from the national recommendation. The role of the group is to support the LCDC in the delivery of the LECP. Training is to be provided to members of the Equality subgroup. This group would be providing regular updates to the LCDC and would prepare an annual report. 

The membership suggested was as follows;

Youth Interests, Disability Network Representative, Older People’s Council Representative, Women’s Issues, PPN Social Inclusion Pillar, Cavan Traveller Movement, LCDC Nominee, Social Inclusion Unit. 

Ada Vance asked if ‘Youth’ could be amended to ‘Children and Young People’ and this was agreed. 
It was agreed that one nomination from the LCDC was sufficient and that John Kearney would be the LCDC representative. 

Brendan Reilly asked about a representative from the ‘New Communities’ group.

Mary Rose suggested a rep from the LGBT group. 

Action: Contact the various groups for a nominee. 
9. Date and time for next meeting.

The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 26th July at 2pm in the Council Chamber. 

10.  Lobbying Act

It was noted and agreed that the Committee will comply with the Transparency code of the Public Lobbying Act 2015. This will be done by regular circulation of minutes and the agenda of committee meetings on the Cavan County Council website. The website will also detail membership and terms of reference of the committee. 

11.  A.O.B. 

Tommy Ryan thanked both Andy Pierce and Bob Gilbert for their contribution to the LCDC. The representatives from the rotating seats, John Hancox (Disability Interests) and Gerry McDonagh (Cootehill Chamber) will join the LCDC in July.

Tommy Ryan also thanked Kathleen Sheridan from DSP for her contribution as she has since retired. The new representative from the DSP has yet to be decided and will then go before the Council to be adopted. 
Tommy Ryan spoke about the issue about dual membership and informed the meeting that the Chief Officer had written to the relevant members who has all decided to remain on the LCDC and would be resigning from the board of Breffni Integrated. 
In relation to the Town Teams three meetings are taking place next week in Virginia, Cootehill and Cavan and members were encouraged to promote the meetings.  
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